

February 8, 1967.

Mrs. Diana Mulcahey, Assistant Programme Director, Recreation Department, City of Sudbury.

Dear Mrs. Mulcahey:

Thank you for your letter of February 6 with your appreciative remarks concerning my presence at the Ringette Tournament.

May I repeat what I said at that time, that I am truly sorry not to have seen something of the game itself, since it is new and exciting.

But I want, nevertheless, to congratulate you on the splendid work you are doing with the young girls of our city, and the effort you put forth to make this particular ringette tournament such a success. I understand that over the same weekend you were also involved in the Drama Workshop for Children's Theatre, so you must have been busy indeed.

Your enthusiastic involvement with the Senior Citizens Club activities is greatly appreciated. I am sure there is no group in the city that is getting more enjoyment out of club activities, than this one, and you are largely responsible.

As Mayor of the City, I thank you, and all the members of the Recreation Department for your faithful and vigorous leadership in this important department of civic life.

Sincerely yours,

Grace Hartman

Grace Hartman, Mayor.

actil sivits to